
WINDWARD OAHU OCC ANNEX???
Those who attended the last Annual 

Meeting of the OCC remember a well 
received motion to appoint a committee 
to investigate the possibility of establish­
ing an annex to the OCC on the W ind­
ward side of Oahu. This committee, 
Sam Fuller, chairman, with members 
Judge Wilford D. Godbold, H. V. Dan­
ford, William Ewing and Bryan Renwick 
have been working on the project.

As announced by the daily press an 
attractive proposition has been offered 
by the Kaneohe Ranch Company as fol­lows:

T hat the OCC take occupancy of a 
piece of property, 210 by 800 feet, for­
merly the Navy Kailua Annex Officers 
Club. Although the main building was 
destroyed by fire last spring some $15,000 
of improvements remain including tennis 
courts, cottages, dressing rooms and 
other facilities. This property is offered 
on a 55 year lease at surprisingly low 
rental. In addition the Castle Estate will 
install substantial improvements with no 
extra cost to the lessee.The Board of Directors has been giv­
ing serious thought to the project, 
particularly regarding the many OCC 
members now living across the Island. 
The Board feels that if such an under­
taking can be promoted without seriously 
weakening our financial standing and 
if it can be self-supporting, then the 
project should be accepted. The ever- 
increasing congestion at Waikiki, the 
small number of desirable beaches avail­
able, the large number of members who 
are residents of the Windward side and 
the possibility of addition of many sub­
urban members will all have their bear­ing on the final action. It appears at this 
time that the increased membership from 
such a move may produce enough initia­
tion fee revenue to pay off the initial cost 
of improvements the Club would have 
to make.William Prange, Waldo Bowman and 
Lloyd Chiswick are assisting the Direc­tors on a survey of possible prospective membership from the Windward side. 
More on this important subject will ap­
pear later as developments occur. It is 
likely that the final decision will be

made at a membership meeting where 
the question will be fully explained and discussed.
OCC OPEN INVITATIONAL 
TURKEY DAY CASTLE SWIM

Last call to prospective entries in the Castle and other swims to be held 
Thanksgiving morning, Thursday, No­
vember 26th. Full details are posted on the Club Bulletin Board.

Under direction of “Toots” Minviellc this traditional swimming day held each 
year by the Club is again revived. There 
will be events for all—young and old, 
females and males, Club members and 
all swimmers. Under “Toots” dynamic 
“go for broke" spirit this should bring 
out the best of the island's talent in swimming.
HAWAIIAN AQUATIC HALL OF FAME

In  addition to those published in the 
Forecast beginning with April, 1952, the 
Editor has received the following nomi­nations:

Swimming, males: Richard G. Cleve­
land, a member of the OCC; Bill Wool- 
sey, Ford (“The Fish”) Konno, Yoshi 
Oyakawa, George Onekea, Richard Ta- nabe and Arthur Fujino.
COCKTAIL LOUNGE

A committee has been appointed to 
select new floor coverings for the Lounge and some new furnishings. The commit­
tee of Herbert Taylor, William Ewing and Bryan Renwick have received several 
plans which are being considered for approval of the Directors.
TERM MEMBERSHIPS

The Board of Directors approved the 
plan of renewing Term Memberships ex­piring in 1953. These Term Member­ships were created in the ’40’s when the Club needed funds and many members bought ten, fifteen and twenty year paid- 
up memberships. The new rate is S350.00 dues for ten years plus $70.00 Federal Tax totaling $420.00. Many term mem­
bers have renewed their membership at 
the new rate.
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